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STATEMENT BY THE CHAIRMAN OF THE GENERAL COUNCIL OF THE BAR OF ENGLAND AND WALES 
AND THE CHAIRMAN OF THE BAR HUMAN RIGHTS COMMITTEE OF ENGLAND AND WALES
 
The Chairmen of the Bar Council of England and Wales and of the Bar Human Rights Committee of England and Wales express their deep concern regarding the recent murders of Oscar Kamau Kingara, director of the Kenyan based Oscar Legal Aid Foundation, and its programme coordinator, John Paul Oulu.

On Thursday, 5 March 2009, both men were shot dead at close range while their car was waiting in traffic in Nairobi, less than a mile from the residence of Kenya’s President Mwai Kibaki. The two men were on their way to a meeting at the Kenyan National Commission on Human Rights. 

The Oscar Legal Aid Foundation has been at the forefront of protests about alleged extra-judicial killings by police. Since 2007, the Oscar Foundation had documented some 6,452 “enforced disappearances” by police and 1,721 extra-judicial killings. The Oscar Foundation presented its findings in a report entitled “Cry of Blood” for use in a parliamentary debate, and has been submitted to the United Nations Committee Against Torture.

The Oscar Foundation’s report “Cry of Blood” contains evidence suggesting that extra-judicial executions and other brutal acts of extreme cruelty may have been perpetrated by the Police against so-called Mungiki adherents, and that these acts may have been committed pursuant to official policy. 

The murders came just two weeks after United Nations Special Rapporteur on extra-judicial killings, Professor Philip Alston, accused the police of killing with impunity, and calling for the sacking of Kenya’s police chief, Hussein Ali, and the resignation of the Attorney-General, Amos Wako. The Kenyan Government rejected the report of the UN Special Rapporteur.

The signatories to this statement call upon the Kenyan authorities to investigate immediately the deaths of Oscar Kamau Kingara and John Paul Oulu. Further, the Government of Kenya should institute a formal, independent and public inquiry into the role of police officers implicated. The signatories to this statement wish to remind the Government of Kenya that there can be no derogation from the prohibition against extra-judicial killings. Such acts are inconsistent with the rule of law and with Kenya’s obligation under Article 6 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights which states that “every human being has the inherent right to life. This right shall be protected by law. No one shall be arbitrarily deprived of his life”. The Government must act to prevent extra-judicial killings, and hold the perpetrators to account. 
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Mark Muller QC
Chairman of the Bar Human Rights Committee
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Notes to Editors
1. For more information please contact the Bar Council Press Office on 0207 222 2525

